
 

 

 

 

Santa Rosa Valley Municipal Advisory Council 

Rosemary Allison (Chair), Kevin Cannon (Vice Chair), Michael Adams, Mark Burley, Amy Elliott 
 

 
DATE: September 15, 2022 
 

TO: Ventura County Supervisor Linda Parks   
 

FROM: Rosemary Allison, Chair, Santa Rosa Valley Municipal Advisory Council (MAC)   
 

SUBJECT: Temporary Rental Unit Overlay Within Santa Rosa Valley MAC Boundaries     
 
 

The Santa Rosa Valley Municipal Advisory Council (MAC) requests your Board resolve a concern 

of residents in Santa Rosa Valley related to the proliferation of temporary rental units (TRUs) 

for events that disrupt the quality of life in our rural community. Issues such as residential 

disturbances, large events on TRU properties that impact the quiet nature of the community, 

parking and traffic congestion, and safety were brought to the attention of the MAC by 

residents living near current TRUs. At our September 15, 2022 meeting, the MAC voted 

unanimously to recommend to their District 2 Supervisor that “the Board of Supervisors add a 

TRU Overlay to restrict TRUs within the Santa Rosa Valley MAC boundaries.1”   

 
1 Santa Rosa Valley MAC Boundary Map   
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Disclaimer this map was created by the Ventura County Resource 
Management Agency Information Systems GIS, which is designed 
and operated solely for the convenience of the County and related 
public agencies. The County does not warrant the accuracy of this 
map and no decision involving a risk of economic lessor physical 
injury should be made in reliance therein 


